
-30- 

ParlAmericas is the institution that promotes parliamentary diplomacy in the inter-American system. Composed of 
35 national legislatures from North, Central, and South America, and the Caribbean, ParlAmericas facilitates the 
exchange of parliamentary best practices and promotes cooperative political dialogue. For more information, visit 
http://www.parlamericas.org or write us at info@parlamericas.org 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 
For immediate release 

Ottawa, October 15, 2019 

 
ParlAmericas Participates in PreCOP25 with the Panel “Strengthening Climate Governance as a Tool to 

Achieve a Just Transition towards Decarbonization” 
 

ParlAmericas in collaboration with the Legislative Assembly of Costa Rica and the United Nations 
Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) Regional Center for Latin America and the Caribbean 
organized a side session in the margins of PreCOP25 which took place in San José, Costa Rica from October 
8 to 10. The high-level side session “Strengthening Climate Governance as a Tool to Achieve a Just 
Transition towards Decarbonization” included the participation of Member of the Legislative Assembly 
Paola Vega (Costa Rica), Vice President for Central America of the Parliamentary Network for Climate 
Change; Senator Verónica Camino (Mexico), Vice President for North America of the Parliamentary 
Network for Gender Equality; Member of the Chamber of Deputies Jorge Rathgeb (Chile), Vice Minister of 
Water and Seas of Costa Rica Haydée Rodríguez, Deputy Executive Secretary Ovais Sarmad, UNFCCC and 
President of the Centre for Urban Sustainability of Costa Rica Andrea San Gil León.  

The side event fostered a dynamic dialogue and exchange of good practices among diverse actors in 
relation to how effective and inclusive climate governance, can contribute to achieving a just transition 
towards a decarbonized world. Panel discussions also emphasized the importance of having a gender 
perspective in the development of climate solutions that leave no one behind.  

The importance of including parliamentarians in national and regional climate discussions related to the 
transition towards a green economy was also highlighted. Ms. Vega stated that “it is essential to promote 
the active and inclusive participation of national and local governments, parliaments, international 
agencies, private sector and citizens in climate discussions so we can all contribute to the promotion of a 
just transition towards decarbonization.”  

For further information on ParlAmericas’ work in Climate Change, visit www.parlamericas.org and follow 
us on social media with the hashtag #ParlAmericasCC. 
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